
 

PSA mourns tragic passing of Mr Katlego Mabitle 
 

The PSA in the Eastern Cape is saddened by the untimely and tragic passing of Mr Katlego Mabitle. It 

was reported that Mr Mabitle reported for duty on 21 July 2025 and was subsequently called to attend to 

an emergency at his home. It was during this time that he was fatally shot near his family business. 

 

Mr Mabitle served as a dedicated PSA shop steward and a member of the 

Department of Correctional Services (DCS) Provincial Committee. He 

represented his constituency with dignity, integrity, and respect. The PSA 

strongly condemns the ongoing violence in the Eastern Cape and calls for 

swift action to ensure that the perpetrators are brought to justice without 

delay. 

 

The PSA extends sincere condolences to the family, friends, and 

colleagues of Mr Mabitle. This tragedy is a painful reminder of the severe 

challenges facing communities. The PSA urges the DCS to send a clear 

and strong message that such brutal acts, especially against officials 

committed to addressing societal injustices, will not be tolerated. 

 

The memorial and funeral details are as follows: 

 

Memorial service: 30 July 2025 at 10:00 at Mt Fletcher Traditional Hall. 

Funeral service: 2 August 2025 at 08:00 at Khalankomo, Mount Frere. 

 

The PSA calls on all members to honour Mr Mabitle’s memory by attending the services where possible, 

observing a moment of silence, and celebrating the life and contributions of a committed servant of the 

people. 
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